

CHIEF SECRETARY.

17th September, 1917.

Dear Mr. McKenzie,

Your letter of 4th inst. received, and I am grateful to you for your kindly expression of sympathy with me in the loss of my father.

Captain Russell's account of Douglas's last fight is most interesting. You and Mrs. McKenzie must console yourselves in the fact that he lost his life in the glorious victory of Pozieres and in the defence of his country and all that is worth fighting for. We all deplore his loss, but must be comforted by the circumstances.

I am also grateful to you for your kindly congratulations my attitude in the present industrial crisis.

With all good wishes, believe me,

Yours sincerely,

A. D. McKensie Egg.,
Prospect Hall,
Seaview St.,
SUMMER HILL.